


commercial storefront or several townhouses however he was open to suggestions from the PC. Staff 
Planner stated that the parcel is zoned R-1 (Low Density Residential) so in order to establish either of the 
aforementioned uses would require a rezoning. Several members addressed concerns that the property is 
located directly across the street from Baxter Primary School and that additional traffic during the morning 
and afternoon could be a potential problem. Cailey Webb, an adjoining property owner had concerns about 
flooding and stated that if the property was developed, a stormwater runoff study should be conducted. 

Several members suggested that their preferred development would be a commercial storefront although it 
was not a consensus. After discussion, McHenry stated that he would take the input of the PC into 
consideration before proceeding with development. 

ITEM 5: DISCUSSION REGARDING AMENDING THE SUBDIVISION REGLUATIONS 

REGARDING ROAD FRONTAGE REQUIREMENTS 

At the July 7, 2022 meeting, Staff Planner stated that after a review of the subdivision regulations, the road 
frontage requirements may need to be amended. Staff stated that the current regulations require one hundred 
(100) feet ofroad frontage while most jurisdictions require fifty (50) feet ofroad frontage. After discussion,
it was the consensus of the PC that Staff Planner bring examples from other communities that address road
frontage requirements. Staff Planner stated that most of the communities that he represented required a
minimum fifty (50) feet of road frontage for proposed new lots. After discussion, Chairman Waller
scheduled a public hearing for the October 6, 2022 meeting.

With no other business to discuss, Robert Vinson made a motion to adjourn. Richard Waller seconded and 
the motion passed with a vote of all ayes. The next meeting of the Baxter Municipal Planning Commission
will be held on September 1, 2022. 
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